Why Do We Have to Learn Memory Work for Confirmation Class and Sunday School? 

As was noted, there will be memory work for confirmation class and also for Sunday School. It is important to understand a few things about memory work including such things as: purpose, kinds, amount, and manner. The following offers some explanation about those important topics.

The purpose of memory work – 

Memory work is not given to simply keep you busy between class periods. Its purpose is rather to fix key truths from God’s Word in our hearts and minds for exact recall so that, among other things, we can:
· Find strength in time of weakness of faith

· Be guided by God’s will when confusion is rampant

· Defend ourselves against attacks by the devil, the world and our flesh

· Find comfort in times of sorrow and trouble

· Confess our faith to others clearly and simply

Kinds of memory work – 

· Short Term Retention – This kind of memory work makes sure that you are is acquainted with a familiar truth, passage or thought so it can be recognized when quoted by someone else.

· Long Term Retention – This kind of memory work is to be retained for a life so that you can quote it anytime.

Amount of memory work - 

Memory work for confirmation class will basically fall into the following areas: 
· A Portion of the Catechism – as it is being taught in class. There will be a portion(s) of the Catechism assigned each time. Remember that the catechism is a summary of key points of faith in the Christian faith. The Six Chief Parts of the Catechism are :
1. The Ten Commandments 2. The Apostles’ Creed 3. Baptism 4. Lord’s Supper 5. The Ministry of the Keys & Confession 6. The Lord’s Prayer 

· Question(s) and Answer(s) – These are from the notes that you take in class including terms and definitions.
· Passages and Books of the Bible – Most passages will be expected to be learned with no mistakes – including chapter and verse. There may be 2-4 Bible passages assigned each time (recognize in the public school class the amount may be more because it only meets once a week). I will also expect that the you will learn the books of the Bible so that you can recite or write them. This will be important since we will be using our Bibles weekly in class.
· Questions in the catechism - At times I will ask that certain questions or diagrams in the catechism be committed to memory.
Manner of Memory Work – using 3x5 Index Cards

There are several ways to learn to memorize. Studies show that the more senses you can involve in the memorization process, the better. For this and other reasons, I’m asking you to adopt a method involving the use of 3x5 index cards for their memory work. When a portion of memory work is assigned the following needs to happen: 

1. You are expected to write out each memory assignment on a separate index card, including, where applicable the chapter and verse reference. 

2. You are then asked to commit each portion to memory. 

3. Your parents are to listen to your memory work at home until it is recited in a successful and acceptable manner. Successful memory work is when you can recite the passage or portion without any prompts. 
4. After you have recited a particular portion to your parent(s), your parent is to sign the index card indicating that he/she has listened your memory work and that it was said in a successful and acceptable manner. 

5. You will then present your signed cards to me before class to show that you have successfully learned the memory work at which time I may ask you to either recite and/or write portions of it. 

6. Some passages may repeat themselves during the year or also be assigned for Sunday School. Often there will be certain passages or portions that will be used for later quizzes and tests. For these reasons, it is suggested that you keep your index cards (this could be a good reason for obtaining a recipe box).









PLEASE NOTE - The temptation may be for you to ask your parent(s) to merely sign blank cards and have his/her child fill in the passages. Please do not do this. The temptation may also be for your parent to sign the card(s) even if the you did not recite the memory work or did not recite it successfully (remember the definition of successful memory work noted above). Again, don’t let your parents do that . Recognize that by doing any of these things you are not spiritually helping yourself. The temptation may also be there for you to simply sign the card yourself. Please avoid this temptation. 

Final Thoughts - 

Remember the stated purposes for memory work as noted above.  Memory work is vital to successfully complete confirmation class. Please remember that successful memory work - which will be retained - usually happens when there is repetition. To help facilitate that type of retention, you are encouraged to spend some time each day memorizing and reviewing rather than trying to learn it all in one sitting. Doing the former (some time each day) usually results in better long term-retention instead of “cramming” in a few minutes. The latter (cramming) method usually means a student doesn’t remember it very well three days later.

If you have any thoughts or concerns about memory work, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Pastor Brokmeier
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